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Search for Breasia Terrell Moves to Clinton County 

New information leads investigators to Clinton County, over 10 

agencies supporting the search. 

 

DAVENPORT, IOWA (July 16, 2020 | 11:00 AM) – The search in the missing 

persons case of Breasia Terrell has moved to Clinton County after new 

information was obtained. The Davenport Police Department is currently 

partnering with several local agencies in the search as of Thursday 

morning. Partner agencies include Bettendorf Police, Scott County 

Sheriff, Clinton County Sheriff, Camanche Police, Clinton Police, Iowa 

Department of Criminal Investigation, Scott County Emergency Management, 

Clinton County Emergency Management, Clinton County CERT, Iowa USAR and 

the FBI. The search includes aerial support provided by Iowa State Patrol 

and Clinton Police. The Center for Missing and Exploited Children 

continues to support the Davenport Police Department in this case.  

 

On Tuesday July 14, the Davenport Police Department named Henry E. 

Dinkins as a person of interest in the Breasia Terrell case. The 

Davenport Police Department continues to ask the public for any 

information regarding Dinkins whereabouts from 10pm on Thursday, July 9 

to 12pm on Friday, July 10. Photos of Dinkins and his associated vehicles 

may be found at www.davenportiowa.com/missingchild. Dinkins’ primary 

vehicle is believed to be the 2007 Maroon Chevy Impala.  Anyone with 

information is asked to call 563-326-6125. 

 

An Amber Alert was issued for Breasia Terrell on July 15 and remains in 

effect. 

 

Scott County and Clinton County Emergency Management Agencies are 

coordinating volunteers who would like to participate in the search in 

Clinton County. Volunteers are asked to report to Low Moor Community 

Center to check in and be provided more information regarding the search.  

 

The Davenport Police Department is working with Family Resources’ 

Survivor Services Department to ensure all resources and referrals are 

http://www.davenportiowa.com/missingchild


 

 

available to those needing support. Family Resources works with an array 

of violent crimes including bullying, child abuse, assault and 

kidnapping.  Family Resources provides advocacy to work with systems 

such as law enforcement, courts, medical personnel and media; as well 

as counseling services. Community members who would like to support to 

the family during this time may contact Family Resources at 866-921-

3354. 

 

### 

 

About Davenport Police Department  

The Davenport Police Department protects and cares for the well-being 

of the Davenport, Iowa community by providing excellence in police 

service. The department handles more than 82,000 calls for service 

annually. Committed to the values of integrity, fairness, competency, 

and professionalism through positive and meaningful police-citizen 

interactions and partnerships. The Davenport Police Department preserves 

the peace and safety of the community – making Davenport a desirable 

place to live. Accredited by the Commission on Accreditation for Law 

Enforcement Agencies (CALEA), the department helps ensure the safety of 

the vibrant community with hard work and strong values.  

For more information, visit davenportiowa.com.com/police. 

 


